
31 October 2018 



Dear families, 

Wow what an amazing two weeks we have had at 
Bramfield Park... 

NAPLAN  

Last week we were able to share our results from this 
year’s NAPLAN with the staff and School Board.  Our 
Year 3 and 5 students completed these assessments 
in May and individual student results were sent home 
to parents at the end of last term. As a school our 
students have performed as or above expected in all 
areas of NAPLAN. The results have been particularly 
pleasing in Year 5 with students achieving well above 
the expected level compared to like schools. High 
progress and achievement for those students who 
completed NAPLAN at Year 3 and 5 at our school was 
also evident, which is an affirmation of the hard work 
students and staff in all classes are doing, to improve 
the learning outcomes for our students.  

In the Business Plan 2018-2020 there are targets set 
against our NAPLAN achievement and from this 
year’s results, we are certainly in a good position to 
achieve these targets.  

Interschool Athletics 

What a day for our interschool athletes last week at 
the interschool carnival. Not only did our students 
compete with skill and sportsmanship they showed 
great team spirit winning 7 of the 10 team games on 
the day and coming home B division Champions. All 
the staff are so proud of our team and were 
impressed with the behaviour of students on the 
day.  Congratulations to all our athletes, Mr Huston 
and the other staff who assisted on the day on this 
amazing result.  

School Development Day 

A reminder to parents our next School Development 
Day will be on Monday 12th November.  Students 
do not attend on this day.  Staff will be involved in 
reviewing curriculum plans and programs from 2018 
and begin planning for 2019. 

Children’s Crossing 

I am thrilled to share with our school community that 
the application put forward to the Children’s 
Crossings and Road Safety Committee for a Traffic 
Warden on Alcock Street near Bantry Drive has been 
successful. The Committee has determined that the 
student pedestrian needs at this location are best 
addressed by the installation of a Type ‘A’ children’s 
crossing. A Type ‘A’ Traffic Warden is employed by 
Western Australian Police and will be for a period of 
five years before a review will take place. An on-site 
meeting for all parties will be held in the coming 
weeks to determine the exact location of the 
crossing, and then Main Roads and the City of 
Gosnells will install road markings and signage.  We 
are sure this will be of tremendous benefit to our 

school community and encourage the safe 
transition of students walking to school 
across the busy Alcock Street.   

Family feedback 

The School Board would like to extend an invitation 
to all families to join them for a discussion in order to 
obtain some Family Feedback.  After our IPS Review 
last year, members of the School Board found the 
session where parents were able to contribute to the 
conversation about how our school is performing, 
very valuable.  As a result, parent and community 
members of the School Board, would like to recreate 
this opportunity on a more regular basis.  The 
discussion will be driven by our families, focused on 
topics, concerns and celebrations most relevant to 
them. More details are on the flyer, which is included 
on the back page of this newsletter. Please rsvp to 
the Office. 

Thought for the week:  Fill your children with 

good thoughts before they go to bed.  Ask 

them about their favourite part of the day and 

praise them for something they have done 

well.  They fall asleep feeling ten feet tall – 

David Young from A Little Guide to a Big Life 

 

Regards 

Jayne Murray 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Please Note.  The uniform shop is no longer open 

Friday afternoons. 
 

Now open Wednesday mornings 8.30 to 9.00am 
 

(Preloved uniforms may be DONATED and are sold for a gold 
coin donation  

Wednesday mornings 

9.00 to 10.30am in Room 7 

Bring a piece of fruit and a  

Gold coin donation. 

  

 Thursday mornings                  
8:15 - 8:35 (First Siren) in the  

new undercover area before the bell. 
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Playgroup 

CanteenCanteenCanteen      

Open every Wednesday.   Volunteers welcome 

 

The City of Gosnells Multicultural Festival is returning for its 18th year! 
 

The City of Gosnells brings you taste sensations from around the world at this year’s Fusion Food and Culture Festival - the City’s largest annual 
event bringing together the community to celebrate diversity and culture. 

 

Saturday 10 November from 3-9pm 
 

This event located at Mills Park, Beckenham will feature over 50 exotic food vendors, free stage entertainment, carnival rides, children’s activities 

and youth zone with the evening culminating in a spectacular fireworks display. 
 

Ignite your taste buds and join us for this free event where there will be something for the whole family to enjoy. 

 
For more information call 9397 3000 or visit www.gosnells.wa.gov.au 

Sports Shorts 
 

Congratulations to our champion Bramfield Park Interschool 
team! For the first time in recent memory our gallant 
students pulled off an exciting victory in the Interschool 
Athletics Carnival last Thursday at Langford Athletic Reserve. 
On a beautiful sunny day Bramfield set the tone with a 400m 
win in the first event and never relinquished the lead after 
that. There were some great individual performances, 
including Sarafina winning the Year 4 Girls Champion, 
Shenaeya winning the Year 5 Girls Champion and Tyreeq 
Runner up in the Year 4 Boys, as well as some stellar 
performances in the team games. Out of ten team events 
Bramfield won seven and came second in two, which turned 
out to be the difference in the overall scores between first 
and second place. Reports from the bay were that our 
students once again represented Bramfield with class and 
sporstmanship and were very well behaved. Special thanks 
goes to Mr. Lake, who marshalled the jump events, 
Mrs. Sneddon, who was in charge of the bay, Mrs Powell, 
Miss Bush, Miss Baker, Mr Bell for their help and to Braxton, 
who was my personal assistant and did a fabulous job 
throughout the day. Well done, Bramfield! 

Just a reminder that the final BEEP Test will be conducted in 
week 5 this term. 

Kelly Huston 
PE Coordinator You are invited to our BUY ONE GET ONE FREE book 

fair!!!!! 

Located in the new undercover area near the canteen. 
Friday 2nd November 
8.15am - 9.00am & 2.45pm -3.15pm 

Monday 5th November 
8.15am - 9.00am & 2.45pm - 3.15pm 

Tuesday 6th November 
8.15am - 9.00am & 2.45pm - 3.15pm 
Wednesday 7th November 
8.15am - 9.00am & 2.45pm - 3.00pm 

Come and look at the range! 

Eftpos available. 




